

Senenmut Alumni Association Of Alpha Rho Chi Fraternity, Inc.

Fourth Quarter Meeting Minutes



Second Quarter Meeting Minutes

Meeting Date: Jan 15, 2023

Meeting Time: 8:00 PM

Meeting Location: Conference Call

Call to Order: Brother Will Van Deusen motions to call the meeting to order at 8:15pm. Seconded by Brother Imhoff .

Roll Call: (Those present at the meeting)

- **President**
 - Brother Will Van Deusen
- **Vice President**
 - Brother Justina Zifchock
- **Treasurer**
 - Brother Kyle Vliet
- **Secretary**
 - Brother Brianna Booth
- **Director at Large**
 - Brother Kelsey Imhoff
- **Other**

Officer Reports:

- **President**
 - Convention is February 23rd to the 25th in Nashville
 - there are a lot of motions mainly from ones that rolled over from last year.
 - January 10th is the last day for motions and January 31st is the last day to register.
 - We have to choose a delegate
 - We have interest from Brother Zifchock and Brother Garrett Brown

- both would be good choices
 - both probably pay dues and both will have no problem going up to the mic and participating
- Brother Van Deusen Motions to appoint a delegate between the Brother Zifchock and Brother Brown
 - Seconded by Brother Vliet
 - Brother Brown 0
 - Brother Zifchock 4
 - obtention 1
 - Brother Zifchock will be our delegate
- Two positions are up for election on the grand council, one being the vice president.
- Brother Zifchock wants to schedule a meeting to discuss all the stuff that's been going on in the last two years with the chapter and alumni Association
- no motion currently to discuss jump start but should probably be brought up
- **Vice President**
 - The chapter did have ritual training last year during the week of there finals
 - Thus they didn't really have participation and they didn't all know their lines.
 - They did not cross their class and a lot of brothers went inactive because they were frustrated. 4 out of 8 brothers have left
 - They are coming back to do the next ritual training on the 4th and if all goes well they will cross them on february 18th
 - want our help prior to feb 4th so they are proposing january 29th for a training with the alumni
 - Want alumni help on the 18th as well if they can do ritual
 - Did elections last semester and did not nominate anyone for esoteric roles
 - Roxi is recruitment chair
 - Actives are not throwing a white rose. They would want to participate in anything we do but they can't plan one and go through all this jump start stuff
 - They are going to convention they currently have 4 registered
 - Brother Zifchock wants potentially organizing a senenmut dinner in nashville

- **Treasurer**

- Banks Total Balance is at \$ 2,703.71
- 10 brothers paid through 2023
- For brothers that are paying on a recurring paypal account are paying the old price rather than the new price
 - Figure out how it charges, does it come from our paypal or website or does it come from their end
 - if it comes from our end then we should reach out to those brothers and just ask them to send the difference and say we will adjust for the following year so this does not happen again
 - So our paypal says 30 bucks but its only charging 25 so we will email Brother Frank Bayerbach to see if it is something with our coding or if it's something we need to do with our paypal account
 - There is a way to pay through greek track but it has not been fully rolled out yet.
- over the next moth in a half set up our budget and financial reports to present at annual meeting
- We also have to figure out who has to pay taxes. Did nationals take over or is it still on us?
- also have to do the financial report for nationals for convention

- **Secretary**

- uploaded the last two meetings on the website and apologizes for the July meeting being uploaded 3 times.

- **Director at Large**

- no new members since our last meeting
- no one is graduating this year either

Old Business:

- table talks

- will be march 8th
 - all invitations have been sent to firms
 - also sent it in the groupme in case other firms want to join
 - we already have 7 confirmed

- we have 4 speakers (2 architects and they are bringing their clients to talk about architect owner relationship)
- looking to get a logo done for table talks
- UB alumni engagement wants to know more about table talks and they are going to help do promo for it and do a write up in the UB alumni newsletter
- We asked for checks again but a lot of the firms want to do online payments. Can we just invoice them through our paypal?
 - we can send out a invoice so if we give kyle their contact info and we can send them an invoice
 - is there a fee with paypal so we know to charge them for tabletalks and the paypal fee
- We are not using 3 pillars this year, we are using our own catering so we need to get our own food and beverage permits.
- Intro to portfolio and resume this wednesday 18th
- February 1st we do mock interviews and a career fair and then table talks is the last event.
- Trying not to have excess fees so we lowered the fee again

New Business:

- **Alumni weekendD**
 - Scheduled for march 4th we do not have a location or a time yet
 - We have it in our budget to do a brunch or a lunch for the annual meeting
 - Will send out an rsvp in the groupme so that it helps us decide where to have it.
 - We always have the option of campus if we need to. Young and Wright said we could do it there but we might have to pay for that.
 - Can we please send out a google calendar invite for the meeting
 - President and secretary are up for elections at this one
 - Last day to submit changes to the bylaws is March 2nd
 - Since the chapter isn't doing a white rose we should plan a fun informal event such as going out to dinner or just rent a space and do a buy as you go kind of a thing. Whatever we do cannot just be drinking because a good amount of the chapter is under 21.
 - Brother Van Duesen, will do a poll for who would be coming and another poll for what people would want to do.
- Scholarship
 - Is that something we can do to present to the actives at sometime this semester

January 15, 2023

- This is probably the best time to do it since the chapter is struggling with retention.
- If we do choose to bring it back maybe make the application on the easier side because they are very overwhelmed right now.
- Maybe make it an interview and give them a 10 minute block to talk to them.

Suggestions for betterment of the fraternity/informal discussion:

Adjournment: Brother Van Deusen motions to close the closed meeting at 9:50pm

Seconded by Brother Imhoff

